

Johnnie Harris, Chair Milton Mucker, 1st Vice Chair Cathy Stills, 2nd Vice Chair

MAILING ADDRESS: 405 W. 5TH STREET, STE 405 SANTA ANA, CA 92701

TELEPHONE: (714) 834-5481

FAX: (714) 796-0194

ALCOHOL & DRUG ADVISORY BOARD

Hall of Administration Planning Commission Hearing Room 333 W. Santa Ana Blvd Santa Ana, CA 92701

> Thursday, January 6, 2011 9:00 a.m. - 10:30 a.m.

MINUTES

MEMBERS PRESENT: Arthur Cummins, Alin Hamade, Johnnie Harris, Mike Kelley,

Shelly M. Lummus, Milton Mucker, Rolf Parkes, Stephen Secord,

Mark Yokoyama

MEMBERS ABSENT: Ellen Ahn, Howard Friend, Cathy Stills

CALL TO ORDER:

Shelly Lummus called the meeting to order at 9:08 a.m.

Members of the board and audience introduced themselves and their respective affiliations.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: ACTION ITEM

■ The minutes from November 4, 2011 were approved and placed on file as written. M/S/C.

COMMITTEE REPORTS: Tabled to February meeting

OLD BUSINESS: None

NEW BUSINESS:

2011 ADAB Planning

Committee Update

Alcohol & Drug Advisory Board Minutes January 6, 2011 Page 2

- o Decide on presentation schedule
- o ADAB goals and objectives for 2011

BEHAVIORAL HEALTH SERVICES UPDATE:

Brett O'Brien, Division Manager, Alcohol & Drug Abuse Services

- Brett updated the board on the state and local budget and distributed an article summarizing Governor Brown's proposed budget plans. The budget is expected to be released on Monday, January 10, 2011. Additionally, there is a new Acting Director at the State Department of Mental Health as Steven Mayberg, Ph.D. has retired. Cliff Allenby has replaced Dr. Mayberg. Also, Michael Cunningham is the acting Director for the State Department of Alcohol and Drug Programs.
- Furthermore, Brett informed the board of a new program/service offered by ADAS, a Recovery Maintenance Program, for which an RFP has been released. An in-custody treatment services RFP will be released soon *for* services that are currently being provided by Phoenix House.
- In regards to the Mental Health Services Act (MHSA), Innovation funding has been received and the county is continuing with implementing its Innovation programs. As part of this, a pilot program for bi-directional care will be implemented. A primary care physician will be located in two or three of the County ADAS and Mental Health clinics for the purpose of providing integrated primary health, mental health and substance use disorder (SUD) treatment in one location as a health care home. Additionally, mental health and SUD treatment specialists will be located in a primary health care clinic to provide coordinated onsite services to those who are identified as needing treatment in these areas. Overall, integrated care is the model Behavioral Health Services is preparing for.

ADEPT PRESENTATION & UPDATE: Amy Buch, Division Manager, Public Health

Amy reported that the department is restructuring services. This includes enhancing community clinic contracts so individuals can get their medications from the clinic. Also, an RFP on the Tobacco program and services is out. Additionally, the department is looking to fund the California Healthy Kids Survey in efforts of collecting data which is needed in monitoring and implementing adequate services in the county. Finally, Amy reported that the department is looking to fund and support local community colleges that often don't receive or qualify for any prevention funding from the state.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:

Next ADAB meeting will be planning meeting.

PUBLIC COMMENT:

- Lori Sanjuan
 - Lori commented on the \$100 assessment fee for the DUI offenders. She reported that this fee is being accessed in the minute order throughout Orange County. Clients recognize and ask about the fee; however Lori says it's not being utilized properly for its use.

Alcohol & Drug Advisory Board Minutes January 6, 2011 Page 3

ADJOURNMENT:

Meeting adjourned at 10:03am

Danielle A. Daniels, ADAB Liaison Reporting Secretary

***Note: Copies of all writings pertaining to items in these ADAB minutes are available for public review in the Behavioral Health Services Advisory Board Office, 405 W. 5th Street, STE 405, Santa Ana, CA 92701, 714.834.5481 or Email: ddaniels@ochca.com.